
Dates to remember:

June 14th- Queens Birthday Public Holiday
July 2nd- Term 2 ends
July 19th- Term 3 commences
July 30th- August Newsletter deadline

* Blyth welcomes newcomers Mark and Mia Collins who have made the 
transition down the hill to their home in Burney Street.

* Tahlia Bridger has 
purchased her home in 
Jubilee Court and we wish 
her a speedy recovery after 
a quad bike accident.

* Welcome to Matthew and Sharni Maude 
and children as they have made an interstate 
change from rural NSW and purchased their 
property north of Blyth. Great to see they have 
already joined in the community by joining the     	
	 Blyth CFS.

* Ian Roberts has just 
about finished planting 
native shrubs and trees 
along South Terrace and 
has now got up to 700

* Congratulations to Holly, Gareth, Leni and 
Alfie Ottens who welcomed a new addition 
to the family on 17th May when Fraser Bob 
arrived at Clare Hospital weighing in at 8lb 6oz 
.

* Happy 80th birthday to Neville Roberts who 
celebrated this milestone on 8th April. (pictured 
left)

* Happy Birthday to Tyson & 
Braden Eime. Braden (right) 
turned 21 on April 19th 
and celebrated with a quiet 
dinner at home. Tyson (left) 
turned 25 on April 27th.

plantings. Ian and helpers have been constantly watering the seedlings 
over both summer and autumn and last week’s rain was a welcomed 
visitor. Stakes, plastic guards & watering costs for 300 of the plants 
subsidised or provided by a Bite sized Grant from the Northern and Yorke 
Landscape Board, plants supplied by Blyth Progress Association. (Ian 
pictured above)

* When lockdown measures kept changing and were 
put in place at the beginning of the Covid pandemic 
in SA, Ian and Angie Haysman had their wedding all 
ready to take place on April 4th 2020. Then, with only 
5 people allowed (including the officiant), they married 
in the Clare Baptist Church on the scheduled date, in a 
decorated empty church. 
With the hall and everything else mostly paid for, and 
the junior members of the bridal party still yet to take 
part in their aunt and uncle’s wedding, the ‘reception’ or 
“Anniversar-Eve” (as it was called) took place 364 days 
after the marriage, on the eve of Ian and Angie’s 1st 
Anniversary.
On the fairly hot, dry, Easter Saturday the bridal group 
gathered for photos at various locations around Blyth, 
including Craig and Trish Lloyd’s front garden and at 
one of the new Blyth entry signs (uniquely pre-rusted)!

Ian and Angie finally got to celebrate with around 50 
friends and family who enjoyed afternoon tea and 
wedding cake at the Blyth Town Hall. 

Please forward all newsletter content to: 
aschultzprogress@outlook.com



* The Wakefield 2030  “Our 
Community Plan” is well worth the 
read and is now available in both 
hard copy (88620800 or admin@
wrc.sa.gov.au) and on the WRC 
website www.wrc.sa.gov.au 

Great to see one of our locals , 
Gary Zweck, featuring twice in 
the magazine (pages 17 & 22). 
Wakefield 2030 Community Plan 
is full of great information plus 

*  Congratulations to Sue Pratt who 
continues to collect awards for her 
work as an Ag teacher at Balaklava. 
This time Sue received the Agricultural 
Teacher Association of SA (ATASA) 
Excellence Award for 2021. Great 
work Sue! (pictured left with ATASA 
president Damien Brookes)

facts and figures of where our community funds will be spent through the 
coming years but also .  The strategic targets have been set to ensure 
the progress and delivery of Wakefield 2030 is carefully monitored and 
adjustments made as necessary to ensure we remain on track. This Plan 
is what will drive Council’s activities.

Anzac Day at Blyth

Blyth’s Anzac Day service held at the Memorial once again 
had a great turn out. This year, Bryce Eldredge gave the main 
address. Residing in Kybunga, Bryce has been a member of the 
Royal Australian Air Force for over 10 years. Bryce has served 
on deployment in the middle east, and is now based in Adelaide, 
specialising in weapons instructing. Major Reid was also there to 
lay a wreath, along with local school children.  After the service, 
morning tea was held at Padinaidi Park. (pictured below, the crowd 
gathered at the memorial, and Bryce Eldredge, right)

Worship Times at Blyth Lutheran Church- 
All welcome
June	 6th	  9.30am Lay Reading
	 13th	 11.00am HC with Pr Greg
	 20th	 9.00am HC with Pr Greg
	 27th	 9.30am Lay Reading
July 	 4th	 9.30am Lay Reading
	 11th	 11.00am HC with Pr Greg
	 18th	 9.00am HC with Pr Greg
	 25th	 9.30am Lay Reading
Aug	 1st	 9.30am Lay Reading 
	 8th	 11.00am Hc with Pr Greg

KYBUNGA CLIPPINGS

* Congratulations and best wishes to the 
Hancock family as Tim, Nikki, Millie and Stella 
welcome their dear daughter and sister into their 
family. Marnie Alice was born on 3rd May and 
her sisters are delighted to look after her. 



Blyth Netball Club

Netball is back for 2021 and what a start the cats have 
had. First off I would just like to introduce the new Netball 
committee members this year, Welcome Alycia Zweck, Jo 
Salter and Jemma Ashby and thankyou to the returning 
members, Nicola Ross, Bernie Altmann, Sam Twamley, 
Alice Williams, Kristin Carling, Kerry-Lee Welke, Valarie 
Ciardiello , Hayley Zweck and Maddison Ciardiello. 
Thankyou all for your efforts over the past couple of months. 
 
We warmly welcome all new players and their families to the 
club. We hope you enjoying being a part of the Cats family 
just as much as we do! We also have a number of returning 
players, which we welcome back and wish all the best this 
season. 
Also a big thankyou to all the netball coaches this year for 
volunteering your time. Our wonderful coaches this year are:
A1- Bianca Henderson
A2- Hayley Zweck
B1- Bernie Altmann
B2- Bec Jamieson
C1- Abby Playfair
C2- Valarie Ciardiello
15u- Nicola Ross
J1- Alice Williams
J2- Bernie Altmann
J3- Sam Muller
J4- Kate Wandle
J5- Cherie Stirling 
NetSetGo- Holly Ottens

Congratulations to Kartia Altmann-11 & Under, Amelia 
Roberts-15 & under, Kasey Bigg and Ella Roberts- 
Seniors, 
who were selected to Represent the association at the 
upcoming Country Championships and to Greta Pratt, 
Chloe Freebairn and Leah Edmunds who were selected 
as reserves. 

We are extremely lucky to have Chris Ashby and 
Sharon Higgs and their helpers that look after the 
little catters to allow their parents to train on Thursday 
nights. Thank you for providing this service ladies!  We 
wouldn’t have many senior players without your help. 

The netball association held 
a NetSetGo clinic on the 
23rd may. This was attended 
by Leni Ottens, Zara 
Zeck,  Isa Zweck, Annie 
Honner, Elsie Angus, Millie 
McCormack, Lucy Wandel, 
Harper McCormack, Tilly 
Welke, Eliza honner, Violet 
Welke, Georgia Edmunds 
and Mikayla Eime. 

It was a fantastic day out 
with our little Cats future 
stars lucky to learn some tips 
from Adelaide Thunderbirds 
Hannah Petty and Elle 
McDonald, along with Netball 
SA Community Coach Megan 

Blyth Netball Club hosted its first game in over 2 
seasons on the 29th May. This season Kerry Lee Welke 
continues on as President in her 11th season along with 
Kate Wandel as Secretary/Treasurer. It was great to 
have the third court for warm up and no longer having 
girls running down the entrance drive!  The courts were 
used during summer for Junior Tennis training, matches 
and coaching along with SAPSASA Netball Hub in 
April. Thanks to all our members who have come out to 
recent working bees to maintain our facilities

Mrs Eckermann played her junior and early senior 
netball for Brinkworth before playing one season with 
the Blyth Netball Club prior to having her children. 

On Saturday 
Kerry Lee 
made a special 
presentation 
to Mrs Dorothy 
Eckermann. Mrs 
Eckermann has 
been the Blyth 
Netball Club 
Patron since 
1974.  

(Pictured are 
grandchildren & great 

Mrs Eckermann 
said she has 
always enjoyed 
watching her 
daughters, 
granddaughters 
and now great 
granddaughters 
play for the 
Blyth and Blyth 
Snowtown Netball 
Clubs.

grandchildren playing for the Cats. Mathew, Estelle and Leo 
Noble, Lucy Wandel. Absent Billy, Jimmy & Rob Wandel)



The Blyth Snowtown Netball Club would like to thank our 2021 SPONSORS for their 
valuable contribution. We encourage our members to support these local businesses.  

Sponsorship Coordinator – Hayley Zweck                      hayz1001@hotmail.com 0400 275 205

 

 

 



Blyth Golf Club

The Blyth Golf club welcomed the recent rains and 
looks forward to a lot of greenery on the course.  A large 
crowd of 46 players attended the 2021 Opening Day 
and played a 2 person Ambrose on a somewhat dry and 
dusty course. Visitors from Hamley Bridge and Eudunda 
took home the prizes donated by Max and Yvonne 
Carling.

The ladies competition has attracted players from within 
the district increasing membership to 20 ladies.  The 
newbie golfers have enjoyed coaching at Clare which 
has benefited their golf.  Wednesday comp hit off time 
is now 9.30am (18 or 9 holers) or 11.30am (9 holers)– 
contact Denby 0439738938. Sunday comp hit off time 
is 11.30am unless otherwise on program. – contact 
Simon 0438056416. Membership: Full $100; First year 
member/Social $60; Primary & High School Students 
$25.
The popular 4 person Ambrose will be held on Sunday 
27th June thanks to  our sponsor Clare Financial 
Services.

Our Ladies golf season is well underway & we are 
enjoying a wonderful boost in numbers. This has 
enabled us to have a 9 hole & 18 hole competition each 
week. Our newbies are taking advantage of some free 
golfing lessons, thanks to a grant from the Mid North 
Golf Association. We hope you are all enjoying having 
a hit, a walk, fresh air, the company & of course the fun 
& laughs at the 19th hole.  A number of our 18 holers 
have recently represented our club at Clare, Burra & 
Balaklava Open days with lots more events coming up 
on the calendar. Thanks to our many sponsors who 
generously donate weekly prizes for our competitions. 
If anyone is considering playing golf you are very 
welcome. Contact Denby Wandel or Kerryn Mugge 
Our club 4 person Ambrose is coming up on June 27th 
so grab some friends, make up a team & enter to have 
a fun day. 

Blyth Progress Association Committee

Kerry Smith (Chair), Cheryl Wandel (Sec), Janet Zweck (Treas), Kym Schultz, Tracey Andriske, Ian Roberts, Deb & Jeff 
Hatfield, Graham VanDeere, Denni Russell, Ashley Schultz, Dean Smallacombe

Coffee ‘n’ chat
Every Friday @10am at the 

Blyth Cafe.
(Harley Street) 

Someone will always be there to enjoy your company. 
New to town? Please come along and meet a few of the 

locals. All welcome. 
For more info, 

contact Narelle, 0458 128 932











District Rainfall

2021  April
2020 April

2021 May
2020 May

2021 YTD
2020 YTD

Blyth 
Post Office

Kybunga
AJ Wood

Hart
Nathan Zweck

Bowillia
Wayne Carling

9.0mm
 77.8mm

29.4mm 
23.8mm

72.4mm
177.6mm

9.2mm
68.4mm

35.0mm 
20.4mm

83.4mm
143.8mm

6.5mm
60.0mm

35.5mm 
21.8mm

74.5mm
159.8mm

2.0mm
67.6mm

31.8mm
20.4mm

59.0mm
 133.0mm

The library is a FREE service to all residents in the Wake-
field Regional Council area. Come in and register and 

enjoy reading again.

Library Operator: Narelle Roberts
88445175 or 0458128932

Narelle is happy to deliver books if opening times 
are not suitable

New titles include.. 
Autobiography/general: Neale Daniher “When All is Said and Done”, Peter Fitzsimons “Gallipoli”, “South Australian Football 
Digest”, “Peter Brock”, “Gulpilil”, “The Everything Games Book”, “600 Classic Games & Activities for the whole family”, “Survivor 
Kids”, “The Illustrators Handbook”

Cooking: “Modern Aussie Food”, “Stir-Fry Cookbook”, “Curry”, “Just Add Sauce”, “CSIRO Total Wellbeing Diet Book 2”

Craft: “Get a Hobby”, “Practical Leather Work”, “Creative Craft”, :Friendship Quilts by Hand”

Health: “Nutrition”, “The Self Care Solution”, “Read the Label”, “Running Till You’re 100”, “A Healthy Body”

Gardening “The Organic Guide to Edible Gardens”, “How to Propagate”, “Container Gardening”, Veggie Gardeners Answer 
Book”, “Australian Native Plants”, “What Wildflower is that?”

Children’s Picture Books: “Sophie Johnson- Detective Genius”, “Basil the Bully and What-To-Do”, “I need a Parrot”, “Hector”, 
“The Truth about Penguins”, “The Dam”

DVD’s: “The Good Doctor- Season 2”, “Black Adder (remastered) 6 discs”, “Captain Sabertooth (PG)”, “The Wishmas Tree 
(PG)”, “The Wiggles Nursery Rhymes 2 (PG)”

Magazines: “Grass Roots”, “Gardening”, “Choice”, “Australian Dirt Bike”, “Diabetic Living”, “Wheels”, “Better Homes + Gardens”



 

MAJOR SPONSORS OF THIS ISSUE 

Wool Buyers 
Cash – Auction – Consignment 

66 Main North Road, Clare 

Open: Monday, Tuesday, Friday 
Other times by appointment 
Call Daryl: 88421110 

or 0407 085979 
We buy full bales, butts and bags of your wool 

“Locals Dealing with Locals” 

 
 



 

Graeme Wandel CFP® Dip FP 

Tracey Andriske AFP® Dip FS(FP) 
 

Authorised Representative of  
Consultum Financial Adviser Pty Ltd 

ABN 65 006 373 995  AFSL  230323 
Level 6,161 Colins Street, Melbourne VIC 3000 

   

  We offer the following services 
 Retirement Planning 
 Estate Planning  
 Superannuation 
 Investment Planning 
 Retirement Income Streams 
 Managed Funds 
 Life, Trauma and Income  
 Protection Insurance 
 Aged Care Advice 
  

  Graeme Wandel CFP ®Dip FP 

Robyn McInnis 
Karen van Dulken  

 

Authorised Broker  
Community Broker Network Pty Ltd  

AFSL: 233750 

   

  We can arrange insurance for:  
 Home & Contents 
 Private Motor  
 Commercial Motor  
 Landlords 
 Business 
 Rural & Crop 
 Livestock 
 Sickness & Accident 
 Public Liability  

286 Main North Road, Clare  SA 5453 
Ph:  08 8842 2391  Fax: 08 8842 2491   

Email: admin@clarefs.com.au 

  Clare  
   General  
   Insurance   
  Services P/L cgis 

 

MAJOR SPONSORS OF THIS ISSUE 

  
            
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
21 Harley St Blyth 

Mobile: 0402 755 586 
Email: eimemetalfab@bigpond.com 

  

Stock Crate /Semi Trailer Repairs 
General Welding & Fabrication 
Aluminum Welding 
Suspension Repairs 
Cutting & Folding Sheet Metal 


